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Department of the Environment, Climate and Communications  
Newtown Road  
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21st January 2021 
 
Public Consultation on the Implementation of the UNECE Aarhus Convention and PRTR Protocol in 
Ireland. 
 
Dear Sir / Madam,  
I would first like to say that it is a disgrace that the EU and Ireland are not fully complying with the 
Aarhus Convention of 2005.  
There are a number of cases going on against Ireland and the EU in relation to this at the moment.  
I attached Mr Pat Swords Book on these Issue for your consideration.  
Sincerely 
XXXXXX 


